Council of Chairs Meeting Minutes
Thursday, February 25, 2010
9:00 AM, 245 POT

1) Dean Kornbluh welcomed the directors of international studies, linguistics, and writing, rhetoric and digital media to the Council of Chairs.
2) Dean Kornbluh updated the Chairs on the College’s space plans, including Northside Library, the Old Pharmacy Building, and Patterson Office Tower.  He hopes to address the needs of departments in POT as space becomes available.
3) Dean Kornbluh discussed the need for special opportunity and/or spousal hire candidates to  meet same criteria as a regular search.
4) Dean Kornbluh and Associate Dean Ted Schatzki began a discussion with the Chairs concerning the promotion and tenure of faculty who come up early, particularly with regards to teaching.
5) Dean Kornbluh reported that the Provost and he have been negotiating the costs of general education reform.  In the coming days, Dean Kornbluh will begin contacting departments about additional resources.  He and the Provost have brokered a deal that in exchange for increased resources departments will commit to teaching X number of general education seats.  

6) Dean Kornbluh and Associate Dean Anna Bosch discussed the assessment part of general education reform.  The Dean’s Office is attempting to have all information funneled through Anna so that confusion is minimized.  
